
 City Council Report 
 
Date: August 26, 2019 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Deputy City Manager/Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Seven-Month Renewal to the Term Contract for Submersible Pump-Motor 
Units Repairs and Replacements for the Water Resources and Parks, 
Recreation and Community Facilities Departments (Citywide) 

 
Recommendation 
 
Council is requested to approve the contract renewal as recommended. 
 
The Water Resources and Parks, Recreation and Community Facilities Departments and 
Purchasing recommend authorizing the renewal with Phoenix Pumps Inc.; Laron 
Incorporated; Keller Electrical Industries, Inc.; and James, Cooke & Hobson, Inc.; at 
$830,000.   
 
Background / Discussion 
 
This contract provides qualified vendors to perform repairs to submersible pumps and 
pump/motor units and to furnish new submersible pumps and pump/motor units as needed 
for the City’s Water and Wastewater Treatments Plants, and lift stations.  Parks, 
Recreation and Community Facilities Department has numerous pumps located at several 
aquatic centers.  Although the majority of the City’s submersible pumps and pump/motor 
units require the vendor to pull the submersible units in the field, transport them to their 
local repair facility to perform the repairs and then re-install the submersible pumps and 
pump/motor units in the field, a few of the submersible pumps and pump/motor units are 
pulled by City staff and brought to the vendor for repairs.   
 
This contract will be re-solicited and awarded as part of a larger contract before the 
contract expires in 2020.  Water Resources is currently rewriting the specifications for a 
new Request for Proposal (RFP) for Water/Wastewater Equipment Repairs that will include 
all types of pumps and motors.  
 
Purchase Information 
 
Action:  Renewal (1st of 2 possible) 
Procurement Type:  Choose an item. 
Contract Number:  2016079 
Original Council Award Date:  3/14/2016 
Initial Contract Term:  Three years 
Funding Source:  $250,000 funded by the Water Resources Department budget through 

Water and Wastewater Operations & Maintenance, the Utility Replacement Extension & 
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Renewal Fund and the Capital Improvement Program; and $233,000 funded by the 
Parks, Recreation and Community Facilities Department operating budget 

 
 

RENEWAL RECOMMENDATION 

Submersible Pump-Motor Units Repairs and Replacements per Contract No. 
2016079.  
 

Repairs of Submersible Pump-Motor Units 
Phoenix Pumps Inc. - Phoenix, AZ 
Laron Incorporated - Kingman, AZ 
Keller Electrical Industries, Inc. - Phoenix, AZ 
 

Purchase of New or Replacement Pump-Motor Units 
Phoenix Pumps Inc. - Phoenix, AZ 
James, Cooke & Hobson, Inc. - Phoenix, AZ 
 

Seven-Month Contract Amount:  $830,000.00 

 
 


